Minutes of Margaretting Parish Assembly

Tuesday1st May 2007

The annual Parish Assembly took place on Tuesday 1st May 2008 at 8.00 p.m.

Present: H Blurton, J Currie, P Savill, M Scott, S Upton (Chairman) and eleven members of the public.

1.    Apologies for absence were received from J Loudon, M Wright and A Smith

2.  The minutes of the meeting held on 11.05.2006 were agreed and signed as a true and accurate record. Proposed by M Scott and seconded by H Blurton.

3. MATTERS ARISING
a. Greens & Verges  S Upton reported that this was an ongoing issue, verges were always getting damaged and repaired. H Blurton explained that there was approval for some areas to have bollards put in with the Highway Departments approval.

b. Village Design Statement   M Scott outlined that the document was an interim planning guide that was being prepared for print. Then it was to be distributed to every household. He thanked everyone that had worked on it, it was a fascinating and valuable document.

c. Play Area  S Upton thanked P Savill for his determination and hard work in applying for grants for new play equipment. P Savill explained that the recent lottery bid was unsuccessful which was a disappointment, but there was enough money in the bank to make a start on the project which had been divided into eight sections. The sections would be re-assessed when the outcome of various grants are known. P Savill also reported that the lease on the playing field had now been extended to 25 years at a cost of £50 a year. The lease can only be taken away if a tangible use for the field occurs. The number of the cuts to the field varies as to the weather.

d. Policing Back in 2005 Margaretting was quite a hotspot. At present our policeman covers a vast area; he has no transport and uses the bus to get to the village. There seem to be quite a few problems at present hopefully they will be resolved.

4 CHAIRMANS REPORT

S Upton summarized the past year. The youth club got off the ground and then failed through lack of support by adults to help run it, so sadly it came to an end. He explained that the Maztec donation had once again been received and distributed to various groups. Frances Drake was retiring, she has been doing an amazing job and her shoes would be hard to fill. The Parish Council elections were due to take place in May but because D Newman, S Everett, J Loudon and S Upton were standing down there was no need. S Upton explained that he hoped to re-stand at a later date and follow the Upton tradition. He thanked various councillors for different roles they played and wished the forthcoming council well.

5.   ACCOUNTS
An unaudited income and expenditure was discussed.

The precept had increased by £600 for the forthcoming year.

The Maztec donation had already been banked and distributed to various groups.

J Currie proposed the adoption of the accounts seconded by P Savill.

6.   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

a.     Maurice Wright asked about the recent planning application for the old Ravens shop, the hedge was up against the road giving the impression that they have gained extra land. H Blurton to look at plans
 and see where the boundary lies. H Blurton also reported that the planning application was refused and had gone to appeal. A Radley explained that the hedge was over 25 years old, previously you could drive your car up at the front and out at the other side and the two gates still remain where you used to drive in and out. H Blurton to contact owners and planning department.

b. A Radley raised his concern about parking around the school. A lot of money had been spent improving the road, but it seemed a lot of activity was going on in Elm Cottage and damage being caused by cars parking on the verge. The enforcement officer had visited and was happy that there was no breach of change of use, even though it seemed that the way the road was set out an obstruction was being caused to passing traffic by the on kerb parking. H Blurton suggested the PC write to Highways and try to get an on site meeting.

c. Maurice Wright asked about yellow lines in Maldon Road. S Upton reported that they had been approved.

d. A Radley reported that he had contacted Highways requesting that the road markings by the school be re-painted.

e. Maurice Wright explained that the Village Hall Committee was looking into costings to have CCTV cameras installed; there had been a lot of vandalism that had been causing problems.  

